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Happy Halloween! We are excited to announce that the hard
work of all the ghouls and goblins here at Vandy have resulted
in our greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions having dropped 11%
in one year, 27% from the peak in 2008, 35% per gross square
foot of building space, and 45% per research dollar. This year’s
GHG inventory report captures 10 years of data and begins to
show the impact of the conversion of the Vanderbilt power plant
to natural gas. A big ole thank you to everyone who did their
part to conserve energy on campus to reach this reduction, and
let’s all keep up the great work! In that vein...if you have an
idea of how to make campus more sustainable or save energy,
Vanderbilt Green Fund applications are now open. It may be 86
deg outside today, but it is almost the holidays so don’t forget to

check out our Holiday Greening Guide for tips to power down

and make your holidays more sustainable. Additional
information about the stories and events included in this
newsletter are available on the SustainVU website and
Facebook page. Have a spooky and safe Halloween, a

sustainable November and a scrumptious Thanksgiving!
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Vanderbilt greenhouse gas emissions
down 11 percent in one year
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To celebrate Campus izt e crorro
Sustainability Month in
October, Vanderbilt's
Facilities organization
has released an
updated inventory of
the university’s
greenhouse gas (GHG)
emissions for the past
decade, 2005 to 2015.

Vanderbilt University
o Inventory of Greenhouse Gas Emissions
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dropped 11 percent in

one year and 27 percent from the 2008 peak. When
Vanderbilt's significant growth in square footage, students,
patient care, and research dollars is taken into account, GHG
emissions have been reduced by almost 35 percent per gross
square foot of building space and by 45 percent per research
dollar since 2008.

The inventory report captures an important milestone in
Vanderbilt's energy history- 2015 was the first year that
Vanderbilt University’s co-generation power plant was fueled
entirely by natural gas.

The conversion of the plant has increased its operational
efficiency while also contributing to significant environmental
benefits. GHG emissions from the power plant have decreased
26% from the plant that burned coal pre-conversion in 2013 to
the post-conversion plant fueled entirely by natural gas in 2015.
Emissions of hazardous air pollutants have also been reduced
significantly as well; hydrogen chloride by 100%, sulfur dioxide
by 99%, nitrogen dioxide by 83%, particulates by 74%, and
carbon monoxide by 56%. Further gains in emission reductions
are expected in future years as the plant settles into maximum
operational efficiency. Read more here.




Vanderbilt Green Fund applications now
open!

% Have a sustainability
— idea that needs

Mo~ Vanderbilt funding? Applications
G Ige e for The Vanderbilt

Green Fund are now
f U n open!

The Vanderbilt Green

Fund, established in

2011 by members of
SPEAR and VSG, is a fund set aside for sustainability projects
proposed by students. This student-run process allocates
$150,000 to innovative and educational ideas that make
Vanderbilt more environmentally friendly. Optional first drafts
will be due November 18th, and the Green Fund will host two
application workshops in early November to provide assistance
with these. Final proposals are due January 23. Read more

here.

Chancellor’s Town Hall on October 28
discussed transportation as it impacts
Vanderbilt

Internal and external
forces shaping the
future of transportation
on the Vanderbilt
campus and in the

larger Nashville

community was the

focus of a town hall discussion hosted by Chancellor Nicholas

S. Zeppos on Friday, Oct. 28, from 2:10-4:10 p.m. Specific
focus of discussion was how to reduce the impact of parking

lots and single-occupancy vehicles (SOVs) on campus.

The town hall was part of FutureVVU, the university’s campus
land use planning process now underway. In addition to

Zeppos, Vice Chancellor for Administration Eric Kopstain spoke

about FutureVU and specifically about the transportation
challenges and opportunities the plan will aim to address. Read

more here.

Slay Energy Vampires this Halloween




As little ghosts and ghouls prepare to
come out in search of Halloween treats,
be sure you don’t have any silent
menaces lurking around your office or

home tricking you into using more energy!

Energy vampires are electronic devices
that slowly suck energy when they are

turned off but still plugged in. They

provide no useful function in this state but
still waste energy and money. Individually, each device uses
only small amounts of electricity, but added together, these
devices are often responsible for 10% of an average home’s
energy bill. These small phantom loads add up to a significant
energy demand when multiplied across the thousands of
students, faculty, and staff on Vanderbilt's campus each day.

Read more here.

Remember to power down before
Thanksgiving Break

Vanderbilt community
members who are
going to be away from
their residence hall,
office or home for an
extended period of time
over Thanksgiving
break should remember to power down before they leave.
Doing so is a great way to reduce energy consumption and its

impact on the environment.

Take some simple steps to help conserve energy while you are

away:

e  Turn off lights in your work space when you leave, even
if only for a short period of time.

e Turn off lights to common areas such as kitchens,
bathrooms, break rooms, classrooms and conference
rooms when you leave.

e  Turn off office equipment.

e Set thermostat settings to 68-70 degrees.

e Inlaboratory spaces, close fume hood sashes when not
in use or when the lab is closed over the break.

Read more here. Check out our Holiday Greening Guide for

more ideas on how to have a sustainable holiday season!

Follow us on our social media accounts!
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We have added more accounts to our social media arsenal!

Here are more ways you can connect with us online:

Facebook @SustainVU
Instagram @SustainVUVanderbilt
Twitter @SustainVU

Googlet+ @Vanderbilt SustainVU
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For more information on any of these stories, events and more,

visit the SustainVU website at www.vanderbilt.edu/sustainvu or

contact the Sustainability and Environmental Management
Office at sustainvu@vanderbilt.edu or (615) 322-2057.






